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RADICAL RESURRECTION REFLECTIONS 

 

APRIL 

2018 

Easter Services 

9:00 AM  

TRADITIONAL SERVICE 

   6:15 AM  

SUNRISE SERVICE 

April 1  

SUNDAY 

   WORSHIP 

9:00 AM 

SUNDAY ADULT BIBLE 

CLASS 10:30 AM 

NURSERY  

          PROVIDED 

FELLOWSHIP COFFEE    

     HOUR AFTER WORSHIP 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 10:30 AM 

A group of the mission/outreach team (Godõs 

work our hands) visited the Community of 

Hope Center and the Tent City for homeless 

people.  Do you know what the total budget for 

the òTent Cityó is?  Ask me or any of the            

people (on page 5 of this newsletter) and we 

will tell you!   

While we were given a tour by the Director Nicole, I was reminded of 

a Soren Kierkegaardõ parable about two robbers who entered a           

jewelry store and did not steal any of the jewelry!  They did some-

thing bizarre!  They switched all of the price tags! They just took the              

high-priced labels off the expensive jewelry and placed them on the 

costume jewelry. They also placed the tags of the cheap costume 

jewelry on the most expensive jewelry! The next day the store 

opened and the customers arrived and for a period of time no one 

noticed that these clients were buying $15,000 dollar necklaces 

and rings for just a few dollars.  And others were buying $5.00 rings 

and necklaces for $15,000.    

For Kierkegaard, such was the nature of the kingdom of this earth 

and the Danish Lutheran State Christianõs inability  to discern what 

really matters in this life.    

As I write this, It is the time of Holy Week, the Passion and              

Resurrection of Jesus.  NT Wright, a British theologian wrote in his 

Actsõ commentary that the resurrection was a radical, dangerous 

doctrine.  In fact, it was an attack on the status quo and a threat to 

the existing hierarchical power structures. God is going to put             

everything right once and for all.  God is, so to speak, switching the 

price tags.     

In the resurrection, God is so determined to treasure you and the 

world that he sent His son Jesus to live, teach and die on a cross for 

you.....and not just you....not just me....but ALL.   As I walked through 

the Community of Hope and the Tent City and met the great variety 

of people....I marveled (and the sinner in me, yes, was discomfited) 

at how God could treasure ALL. Would I ever be able to fathom this 

love for ALL...and these All who are precious in the sight of the 

Lord? 

p. Wayne    
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Stewardship Committee 
An initial meeting of the Trinity Stewardship Committee 

was held on March 13th. Committee members are 

George Timmerman, Chair, Pastor Christa von Zychlin, 

Lee Beatty, Don Sexauer, John Shonk and Joe Dearing,           

Secretary. 

Committee discussion centered on the role of                    

Stewardship in the church and that stewardship is 

more than just raising money; it involves member           

volunteers on projects and activities, based on              

identified skills and preferences on the talent sheets. 

An important priority was recognized now to keep           

stabilizing and strengthening trust within the                   

Congregation. Existing  programs were discussed such 

as time    and talent sheets, which help members and 

the congregation to coordinate volunteer assignments. 

How to conduct this yearõs stewardship events? The            

Committee plans to schedule brief talks on an on-

going basis during the Sunday worship service, usually 

after the sermon near the prayers. These messages 

will be intended to give inspiration to members and 

provide ideas of the good things Trinity does; what   

Trinity means to each member; and to talk about why 

people like to attend and be members of Trinity.          

Stewardship should provide a vision to the congrega-

tion of where our resources are planned to be          

prioritized. Members should know the real meaning of 

Stewardship as it pertains to Christian beliefs.  

The Committee discussed: Why do we give to Trinity? 

And why donate to the church? Responses included          

Giving to Trinity is a sharing of gifts with the members, 

and also to keep the lights on too; Because Trinity is 

the best place to teach your kids how to grow up 

properly. Giving is a  responsibility to help with your 

share of costs and to enable good works to be done. 

The Committee plans for 

our Stewardship         

programs to be on-going 

throughout the year. 

 

Meeting Notes by  

Joe Dearing  

Stewardship  

Committee  

Secretary 

   Please note:  These are the 
work email addresses for         

pastors Wayne and Christa. 
Please use these when you need to 

contact them via email.

pastorwaynelascruces@gmail.com 
 

pastorchristalascruces@gmail.com 

From the Council President  

And we are up and  

running in 2018.  In 

January we were 

blessed by the arrival 

of Pastor Christa and 

Pastor Wayne. The same week that they arrived 

in Las Cruces after their trip from Wisconsin 

they  presided over their first worship service         

at Trinity on January 7th. They have been our 

shepherds ever since.  Since their arrival we 

have been blessed with meaningful and heart-

felt worship services. Then on February 11th we 

were honored by having Bishop Gonia preside 

over the installation of our new pastors.   

In regards to church business, all of our            

committees have organized and are actively 

planning for the current year. Thanks to all       

of you for volunteering and serving our           

congregation. Ann Steinhoff reported to the ex-

ecutive committee that our giving's exceeded 

our expenses for the months of January and 

February. So another thanks goes to the           

congregation for their generosity. Average          

Sunday attendance has increased significantly 

since the beginning of the new year and Lenten 

Service attendance almost doubled compared 

to last year.   

All of this has been made possible by your          

dedication and enthusiasm as a congregation.  

We should all be thankful to God for the spirit 

that He has filled us with.  As we go forward let 

us continue to worship, serve and build in a 

manner that enhances Trinity Lutheran Church 

and the will of God. 
 

George Timmerman, Council President  
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The Worship Committee met on Thursday, March 

1st.  Plans for Holy Week were discussed and           

finalized. Palm Sunday services will begin            

outdoors with palms and proceed indoors.            

Holy Thursday will have a foot washing at 6:00 

p.m. followed by a 6:30 p.m. service with            

communion.  Good Friday Tenebrae service will 

begin at 6:30 p.m. 

There will be two services on Easter Sunday.  The 

Sunrise Service will begin at 6:15 a.m. with an 

outdoor bonfire. Affirmation of Baptism will be 

held at this service. The second service will begin 

at 9:00 a.m. 

Pentecost and summer liturgy will be discussed 

at the April 5th, 5:30 p.m. worship meeting. 

Susanne Timmerman,  

Worship Committee Secretary 

 You have been my help, and in the 
shadow of your wings I sing for joy. 

Psalm 63:7 

Worship Committee News 

ItƘs Strange... 

Council News 
February 27, 2018 

Church Council Meeting           

Summary 
 

The Church Council met on February 27th at 6:00 

pm.  Ten members were in attendance.   
 

The meeting covered council meeting minutes 

from previous meetings, financial reports,             

committee reports, and pastors reports.  
 

Stewardship for all seasons was discussed and 

tabled for now. Committees have been requested 

to have their membership approved by the   

Council by the end of April 2018 (the end of         

the quarter). 
 

Offerings for Holy Thursday and Good Friday         

services will be given to the Las Cruces Shelter 

for Homeless, Runaway Teens.   
 

A short discussion about the Church Develop-

ment Institute training was presented and           

additional topics from this training will be                

presented to the Council later this year. 
 

The next meeting of the Council will be on March 

27 th, 2018, at 6:00 pm. 
 

Richard Rakoff, Council Secretary 

Itôs strange how 2 hours seem so long when 
youôre at church, and how short they seem when 
youôre watching a good movie. 
 

Itôs strange that you canôt find words to say 
when youôre praying, but you have no trouble 
thinking what to talk about with a friend. 
 

Itôs strange how difficult it is to read one chapter 
of the Bible, but how easy it is to read a popular 
novel. 
 

Itôs strange how everyone wants front-row-
tickets to concerts, but they want to sit in the 
last row at Church. 
 

Itôs strange how twenty dollars seems like such a 
large amount when you donate it to church, but 
such a small amount when you go shopping. 

 

Itôs strange how we need to know about an 
event for Church 2-3 weeks before the day so 
we can include it in our agenda, but we can      
adjust our agenda for other events in the last 
minute? 
 

Itôs strange how difficult it is to learn a fact 
about God and share it with others, but it is 
easy to repeat gossip. 
 

This was in an editorial that I read a long time 
ago, but is still so true today.     
 
Submitted by Dale Dannhaus 
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Fellowship Committee News 
SAVE THE DATE! 

The Ladies Spring 

Tea will be on 

May 12th at 2:00 

pm. 
 

The Harvey Girls 

of El Paso will give 

a presentation about the Fred Harvey Restaurants, 

and the girls that served the meals.  Fred Harvey 

Restaurants were situated at train stops, so travel-

ers would be able to get a good meal and a break 

from the dusty train ride. Tickets will be  available by 

April 1st, and are $10 each. 
 

A bit of trivia: My Aunt Cornelia Thompson (1881-

1917) was a Harvey Girl and ended up marrying 

John Hewitson, a railroad man, they homesteaded 

in Bend, Oregon. They had two daughters, Annabell 

and Belinda. Annabell died at the age of 3 in 1912.          

Cornelia died in 1917 and John died shortly there-

after. After her motherõs death, Belinda came to 

Wisconsin to live with her motherõs sister Alma at 

the Thompson Family homestead.  Belinda was my 

baptismal sponsor, and I always referred to her as 

òAuntó instead of òCousinó because of the age         

difference.  
 

òJanõs Lending Libraryó is getting full ð Donõt forget 

to check out the many fine books and magazines on 

the cart. Thereõs a good selection and youõre sure to 

will find something you would enjoy reading.  
 

We meet on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 10 

am.  We would love to see some new faces and get 

some new ideas at our meetings! 
 

  Tama Garski 

  405-1018    

  rtg1965@yahoo.com 

Evangelism Team 
Trinityõs Holy Week park-

ing lot banner shows 

that we have a lot of  

activity during Holy Week 

at church.  Banners are 

important, but not as 

important as a personal 

invitation. When the 

Evangelism team did 

some research of why 

people attend a church 

for the first time, about 3 

in 10 of these people came to church because  

of so-called advertisements (banners, yellow 

pages, church websites, etc.). What was more 

interesting was that 7 out of 10 people came 

to church because of a personal invitation, i.e., 

someone invited them.   
 

We, Lutherans, are not good at inviting some-

one to our church, it is not in our Lutheran 

DNA. We usually think of all the negative 

things that can happen.  What if they say no, 

will they still be my friend?  What if they never 

talk to me again?   
 

We should pray that the Holy Spirit would 

show us the way, tell us what to say, and most 

importantly give us either the gentle push or 

for some of us the hard push. I, personally, am 

not good at inviting someone to our church, 

but the Holy Spirit helped me invite two          

different people for Easter services. One of 

these persons politely thanked me for inviting 

them, but certainly did not commit to coming 

on Easter. The other person said that they 

would come to the 6:15 am Easter morning 

vigil/sunrise Service if I would go to that          

Service also. I was not planning on getting up 

that  early on Easter Sunday, but guess what, I 

am now going to the 6:15 am Service. My goal 

is to invite two more people to our Easter           

Service. With the help of the Holy Spirit, I will        

accomplish my goal.  I hope each of you also 

asked someone to our Easter Service and, if 

you did, why not talk to me so that we can 

compare stories.  
 

Yours in Christ, Dale Dannhaus 
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GodƘs Work. Our Hands. Ministry Team 
Trinity has the opportunity to partner with Families & Youth, Inc. as they develop an emergency shelter for 

homeless and run-away youth.  The youth are able to stay for up to 90 days. The youth might be there from 

one night to 89 nights. With that being said, I would imagine that we would probably have a revolving 

door. This is for the children and I really hope that the children take advantage of this shelter and  receive 

all the services they need. 

FYI is literally starting from the ground up with their shelter. They had hoped to open their doors sooner but the house was 

vandalized and set on fire.  With the vandalism, they were set back quite a ways. They are hopeful for a July 2018 opening 

date. 

At the moment, they are in need of everything other than furniture.  Another local non-profit, has donated all the furniture 

for the shelter. FYI created a wish list detailing items that they are anticipating they may need. This is an internal spread-

sheet to help them in gathering the items needed.  The spreadsheet is posted on a bulletin board located outside of the 

sanctuary.  Look over the list and write your name beside the items(s) you would like to donate.  Money always works as 

well.  We will be collecting your  donations through April.  Also, our Maundy Thursday and Good Friday Lenten offerings 

were donated to Families & Youth, Inc. for this shelter. 

We have an invitation to visit the shelter when it opens so that we can see how our contributions have helped serve this 

need in our community.  If you have questions, please see Ann Steinhoff or email her at atsteinhoff@msn.com 

Trinity Lutheran Church GODõS 

WORK OUR HANDS Ministry Team, 

led by TLC Council Member Ann 

Steinhoff,  visited the Mesilla Valley 

Community of Hope on March 22, to 

learn more about our homeless 

brothers and sisters of Las Cruces 

and consider possible service and 

relationship opportunities for TLC. 

Pastor Wayne is not pictured      

because he was our photographer! 

An Invitation to Spring Of Hope 
The board, staff, and volunteers invite you to join us at the Mesilla Valley Community of Hope on:  

SATURDAY, APRIL 28TH - 12:30-2:30 PM OPEN HOUSE 
 

Ever wondered how people become homeless and what services are there to help them leave the streets?   

Or had questions about what Camp Hope looks like on the inside? 

Here are the details: 

¶ Meet board members, staff and volunteers 

¶ Enjoy gourmet soups and sandwiches from the culinary class of Alma dõ Arte 

¶ See and tour our clean and ample facilities including Camp Hope (tent city) 

¶ Hear about the housing services, training programs and disability service programs we provide for our clients 

¶ Hear heartfelt testimonials from clients who have received services from Community of Hope 

¶ Feel free to òspring cleanó your homes and bring gently used donations that can be used to furnish an apartment 

for someone moving off the streets and into their own home, or camping gear for those residing in Camp Hope 
 

Community of Hope is located at 999 West Amador Ave. Ample parking is available.  

Thank you for your support and we look forward to seeing you on April 28th! 
 

For more information, call us at 575-523-2219 
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Youth and  Family News YOUTH  
    FUNDRAISER 

 

On Saturday,  

JUNE 2nd  our          

youth are holding a  

RUMMAGE SALE 

fundraiser.  

Please start saving your good new and gently 

used items now; watch for details to come          

regarding when and how to donate. Proceeds 

to be used to send two Trinity youth to the ELCA 

Youth Gathering July 2018 and for new Trinity 

Youth related  initiatives. Contact Judie Bryan 

for questions or special arrangements. You can 

call or text her at: 575-523-8879. Thank you!  

ANNOUNCING TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH  
VBS FOR 2018! 

 

òGodõs Good Creationó VBS invites 

Trinity Lutheran Church children, 

friends, neighbors, and kids of all 

ages to explore the wonderful gifts 

God has given our world ð and the 

ways God empowers us to help   

neighbors near and far. Each day  

introduces us to a different animal 

that is part of the more than 200          

projects supported by ELCA World 

Hunger around the world, including 

chicks, goats and bees.  
Bible Themes for Each Day: 
 

¶ Day 1 ð God created the world, and it is good (Genesis 1:31). 
 

¶ Day 2 ð God can use you whatever size you are (Matthew 

13:31-32). 
 

¶ Day 3 ð God made everyone different and important (1 Corin-

thians 12:4-6). 
 

¶ Day 4 ð Jesus uses us to bring miracles to life (Matthew 

14:20). 
 

¶ Day 5 ð Working together, we can change the world 

(Ephesians 4:11-12). 
 

Each day begins with a large group opening, a skit and an            

introduction to the animal of the day. Kids of all ages will then           

travel through five rotations: crafts, games, snacks, storytelling and 

a òsimulation stationó.  
 

TLC Education and Youth Committees hope to finalize the schedule 

by mid-April. Should we hold VBS in the mornings, evenings, or as a 

once-a-week special event for five weeks? 
 

We need your input and support ð  

start thinking about children YOU can invite to participate ð  

TLC YOUTH encouraged to sign on as rotation station leaders ð 
 

please contact Education/Youth Council liaisons, Kris Hanson, 

Malinda Dyer, or one of the pastors with your input and                  

suggestions, or better yet, volunteer your services, support and  

participation!  -- PC 

Easter Egg Hunt! 
²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀƴ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 9ƎƎ 
Ƙǳƴǘ ŀƊŜǊ фΥлл ŀƳ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ 
ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ōŀǎƪŜǘ ƻǊ ōŀƎ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŜƎƎǎ ƛƴΗ 

 

/ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ǘƘŜƳŜŘ ǇƭŀǎǝŎ ŜƎƎǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛƳƳŜǊƳŀƴΩǎΗ /ŀƴŘȅ            
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ [ŜǊŘŀƭΩǎΦ  9ƎƎǎ ǎǘǳũŜŘ ŀƴŘ 
ƘƛŘŘŜƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ 
ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭΗΗ !ƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ƴȅ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƎƎǎ ŀƊŜǊ 
ǘƘŜȅ ŬƴŘ ǘƘŜƳΦ   
 

{ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΗΗ  
{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ YǊƛǎǎȅ [ŜǊŘŀƭ 

http://blogs.elca.org/worldhunger/new-vbs-2018/
http://blogs.elca.org/worldhunger/new-vbs-2018/
http://blogs.elca.org/worldhunger/files/2018/02/VBS-Cover.png

